
Annual report Mutanyana Weru Foundation 2014 

In addition to the 'normal' activities, of which you will find a financial overview below, 2 

important things happened in 2014, namely the robbery of Father André and having to 

give up his car. 

Both "events" are described in detail in the newsletters of that year. The abandonment of 

the car was made for financial reasons and led to a less frequent visit by Father André to 

the projects outside Maputo. However, trust that he will continue to "keep his finger on 

the pulse". 

 

The agricultural project 

The project provides the participating women with food for their own use and the excess 

harvest is sold on the local market. It is very important that it gives them a piece of self-

worth because they have their own income and are a bit independent of others. 

In the financial overview of the project in Maputo you can see that the project (for the 

first time) has produced a very modest profit. Small ... but still !! 

 

Visits to Maputo 

In 2014 there were 2 visitors to Father André 

who wrote an article about this. Both articles 

can be read in the newsletters and under the 

chapter: Visits to Maputo, on our website. The 

visitors were: Mrs. Monique Craenmehr and Mrs. 

Thea de Wit. 

 

Finance 

Below we have placed the financial annual 

report which once again shows that the costs of 

the Foundation consist solely of banking costs 

for transferring the money to Maputo. The costs of the Chamber of Commerce have been 

cancelled. 

The board of the Mutanyana Weru Foundation met twice in 2014 is listed below. 

Thanks to a few generous donors, the income from donations rose to € 24527.22 while 

we supported the project in Mozambique with € 22500. This amount consists of the € 

20000 promised by us plus 2 so-called amounts of € 1000 and € 1250. 

In the context of finances, the Advent action by Brakkenstein near Nijmegen should not 

remain unmentioned. This promotion has also contributed to the extra donor income. 

 

Chairman   Sjef van Zon    06-53401365 

Secretary   Niek Rader    070 5177728 

Treasurer   Theo van de Kerkhof  055 3556474 

General member Jan van Mil    06-21692967 

General member  Matthijs Theunissen   024 3976344 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 


